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Email – info@wombatprotection.org.au 

Welcome to Bulletin 45 

 
 

Further to our message in the last e-newsletter about the heat & what to do 

here is another way to keep our wildlife cool. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  Photograph of Benedict, Micky, Tom & Jerry keeping cool. 
  Thank you to Marie-Louise Ory for her permission to use this photo. 
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Tribute to Phil Borchard  

 

Vale Phil Borchard  
  

Dr Phil Borchard was an ecologist whose research into wombats began at Bundanon in 

the late 1990s, where he continued his marsupial investigations until his death on 9 

February 2014 following a long battle with cancer.  

  

DR Phil, only in his 50's, devoted so much of his time to wombats. He was widely 

acclaimed, and highly thought of. DR Phil was awarded his doctorate for his research 

on wombats and how they can live in harmony with the competing interests of humans. 

  

He will be greatly missed by all, including the Bare-Nosed Wombats of Bundanon. 

  

ñWhilst it is undoubtable that this place is all the richer as a result of Phil Borchardôs 

work and contribution to the staff,  the students, the artists it is particularly the 

wombats here at Bundanon that will  miss his input greatly .ò 

  

Henry Goodall  

Bundanon Trust property manager  

 

 

     

                                                                                                                                  HONOUR GUARD:  

                                                                                                                 Members of the Shoalhaven Rural 
                                                                                                                   Fire Service were among the 400                                                                             
                                                                                                                    people who farewelled the late 
                                                                                                                                    Phil Borchard 
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Wombat Enclosures Update 
By Vicki Garrity & Geoff Preston 

 
1 x juvenile rearing & 1 x quarantine for mange treatment and or injured adults.  
(Plans for 2 of each but starting with one of each) 
 

What a great start to our wombat enclosures funding, getting a grant from the WPSA, this will mean 

we are able to start the building of our new enclosure almost straight away. 

The grant arrived on 11/11/13, immediately we went back over our drawn plans to see if there were 

any last minute changes needed. We had been designing for months, choosing and discarding 

options for various reasons. There had been much googling of other people enclosures and we had 

taken what we thought were the best parts of each that we thought might work for us here in our 

Tasmanian weather and our heavy clay soil. Do we have a gate or not seemed to be one of the main 

issues, it seems it provides a weak point in the enclosure for the very persistent wombat to work at, 

how big and where to site in regards to the house and driveway. After several more weeks of trying 

to think of everything and not make a mistake we came up with what we thought were the 

important functions for us, here. 

Shade ,shelter, quiet and secure, our plans were then, for a juvenile rearing enclosure closer to the 

house for a start and as soon as possible  and  a quarantine pen further away up in the bush where it 

would be very quiet . 

We put the order in for the poles and the corrugated tin for the above ground walls, then of course 

it seemed no time at all it was Christmas and delivery of building supplies was something that was 

going to have to be dealt with after the festive days were over, however our local freight carriers 

were spot on and managed to get the supplies through to us in good time 

The  nearer the house, rearing enclosure was needed asap as we have 2 dear wee wombats  at 

present, Snappy;  female and rearing to get out into a bigger pen and start digging and who is a holy 

terror on short legs, easily excitable and just loves to nip ankles and shoelaces. She adores her walks 

and loves to discover what`s under that log or in that patch of long grass and also the mad half hour 

run , what speeds  a short chubby girl can reach. Two mornings ago we went out into the nursery 

where Snappy still spent her nights (safe from Quolls) and she had demolished her playpen and was 

tearing around chasing the Bennetts Wallaby joeys and chewing furniture and just generally creating 

havoc. She had the gleam of excitement in her eyes and was making little sounds of pure delight at 

the chaos that was ensuing. Once put out into her daytime area, peace returned to the nursery and 

all the joeys settled into their bottles with no ill effects. 

And Douggie, a smaller male who is just content at present to drink his bottle and sigh & snuggle but 

we all know how quickly that can change, (he was brave enough to take his first walk today) he still 

doesn’t like a big space, it’s enough to make a chap run back to his pouch and shut his eyes and keep 

the world out, drift off into the safety of sleep and dream wombat type dreams. 

So to return to the 1st  run  about to be built, Geoff marked out the area and with the digger 

removing just the first bucket of soil, immediately the hole filled with water, it had been ages since it 

rained but our soil is heavy clay and obviously the water table is still quite high, plan B maybe, our 

heavy clay  was going to be a bigger issue than first thought, we had already decided that because of 
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the clay, the tree stumps and  den and burrow area should be above ground but appearing to be 

built into the side of a small hill so that flooding in our wet Tasmanian winter would not be an issue. 

The 2nd enclosure which was further away and on higher ground was  then looked at and the water 

level here was much lower so it was decided to start with this one first as we could put the two 

littlies in it as a stopgap measure until both where built. 

 

The chosen area was on the higher side of the refuge driveway and quite a way back where traffic 

would not be an issue but able to be driven  up to as it’s a little hard carry a sick heavy , fully grown 

adult through the bush. This would be where we would treat any incoming wombats with treatable 

mange. What a horrible parasite and such a cruel way to slowly and painfully die for the poor 

animals when they reach stage 3 and it’s just too late for help then, better a quick painless end. 

Luck was in and up here was much drier and even less heavy with clay, on a slope, the ditch was dug 

and the poles concreted in, the 2nd hand tin sheets were put in and attached to the poles then the 

ditch was backfilled both sides and tamped down firmly to keep everything secure, hopefully there 

would not be a successful escape via tunnel method. Then the framework was added as we are 

going to be covering the whole structure with chicken wire. On the high side of the run we have 

decided to have some tin roofing which would be an all weather shelter and which will actually cover 

the burrow/den and the digging/ stumps area will be directly below this. So extra poles were then 

concreted in and framed up. Geoff had used the digger to drop three huge iron bark stumps into 

place arranging so as to leave little nooks and crannies that could be explored or dug under .A den 

was constructed on the ground surface using more thinner tree trunks in a log cabin type 

arrangement with the entrance a large hollow log inserted into one corner of the den. This would 

provide a cool , dark sleeping area and on the roof of the den an inspection hatch was made of thick 

ply, insulation and another sheet of ply, this allowed us access to the den area in an emergency and 

for  parasite eradication between residents.  Then the whole lot was covered with a layer of soil, 

giving especially to the wombats the impression that it was all underground or at least built into the 

side of a hill, but up and out of the way of any flooding. What a bonus the ground is actually quite 

sloping here. 
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We are at this point right now; watch this space for the continuing story!!! 

 Our grateful thanks to those that recommended us for the grant and to the Wombat Protection 

Society of Australia for helping with the funding for these sorely needed wombat runs here on the 

east coast of Tasmania. 

www.pademelonpark.com.au 

pademelonpark@gmail.com 

 

                   

Notice 
Wombat Protection Society of Australia  

AGM 
Please be advised that the Wombat Protection Society’s next AGM is 
scheduled for Sunday 20th July 2014 by phone.  If any member is interested in 
attending please contact either: 
David Alder (Chair) at – info@wombatprotection.org  
or  
Oma Rodger (Secretary) at – sfwalsh@bordernet.com.au 
 

     

http://www.pademelonpark.com.au/
mailto:pademelonpark@gmail.com
mailto:info@wombatprotection.org
mailto:sfwalsh@bordernet.com.au
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                                      Positions Vacant 

 
Funding Officer/Grant Writer 

The Society needs a Funding Officer/Grant Writer ASAP. 
Do you have the skills/experience to help us to help the wombats? 

Can you help us? 
You don’t have to be a wombat carer but perhaps you can help us by doing this 

valuable work. 
Your committee is already so busy but if we had someone who could source 

grants and funding then even more could be done for our precious wombats, 
we could help wombat carers even more. 

If you are interested then please contact David Alder (Chair) at – 
info@wombatprotection.org.au 

 

                 

Road Kill Co-ordinator 
We also need a Road Kill Co-ordinator……….. ASAP. 

Our previous co-ordinator, Lenore, has resigned. Thank you Lenore, your time, 
commitment & dedication to our wombats is very much appreciated. 

But we now need someone else to step up and carry on with this important 
work. 

Again, you don’t have to be a wombat carer but anyone can help in so many 
different ways, this being one of them. 

If you are interested then please contact David Alder (Chair) at – 
info@wombatprotection.org.au 

 

  

 
Hairy Nosed Day is on the 11th of May each year. Following a 

successful launch in 2012, The Wombat Foundation is urging all 

Australians to Wear Whiskers for Wildlife next Hairy Nosed Day - 
http://www.wombatfoundation.com.au/hairynosedday.htm 

Hey kids, want to learn about wombats in school? Check out the new 

Wombat Resources page at www.wombatresources.com. Print out this 

page and show it to your teachers. Alert them to our new great site for 

schools. 

     

 

 

 

mailto:info@wombatprotection.org.au
mailto:info@wombatprotection.org.au
http://www.wombatfoundation.com.au/hairynosedday.htm
http://www.wombatresources.com/
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Book Reviews 

We would appreciate some input from our members and 
readers. Short reviews of books about wombats are needed.  
There is a list of some books on the Society’s website -  
http://www.wombatprotection.org.au/WombatResources.htm 
But there may be even more books out there, so please let us 
know. 
 

    

 

 

 

      
 

 
Australian Wildlife Rehabilitation Conference (AWRC) 

 
The next conference is to be held at The Hotel Grand Chancellor in the heart of Hobart,  

27 – 30 May 2014. The theme is - New Directions: Accommodating Change  
The Australia-wide wildlife rehabilitation sector consists of thousands of individuals and groups, 
is unfunded and relies on sporadic grants, donations from rescuers and grass roots funding. The 
last 8 conferences have increased our knowledge base and fostered networking that is part of a 
significant growing worldwide movement. 
For more information please go to –  
http://awrchobart2014.org/  
or  
https://www.facebook.com/AwrcHobart2014 
 

    
 

 
 

 

 

Opinions and views expressed in this Bulletin are not necessarily those of 
the Wombat Protection Society of Australia 

 

http://www.wombatprotection.org.au/WombatResources.htm
http://awrchobart2014.org/
https://www.facebook.com/AwrcHobart2014
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http://www.wombatprotection.org.au/  
The Wombat Protection Society of Australia is a Not for Profit Charitable Organisation which 
was formed to raise money to fund projects that provide wombats with immediate protection 
from harm, enhance the quality of life of individuals or groups of wombats and to fund projects 
which develop or maintain suitable habitat and/or sanctuaries for wombats.  
 

http://www.wombatfoundation.com.au/  
The Wombat Foundation is a charitable organisation set up to support activities that aim to 
bring the Northern Hairy-nosed Wombat back from the brink of extinction.  
 

http://wombatawareness.com/wombat/  
The Wombat Awareness Organisation is a non-profit organisation specialising in the rescue, 
rehabilitation, conservation and protection of the Southern Hairy-nosed Wombat.  
 

http://www.mangemanagement.org.au/  
Mange Management is here to educate and provide support with help, knowledge and the tools 
for treatment.  
 

http://www.cedarcreekwombatrescue.com/  
Cedar Creek Wombat Rescue and Wildlife Refuge is dedicated to rescuing not just orphaned 
joey wombats but also sub-adults and adults that are in need of medical care whether it be from 
accident, injury or mange. Focus is of course wombats. And now has a wombat hospital! 
 

http://www.wombatprotection.org.au/rescue_links.html  
 

http://www.wombatprotection.org.au/brochures.html  
 

http://rocklilywombats.com/  
This website is about Rocklily Wildlife Refuge and a few other wildlife carers we know in 
Australia too.  
 
More wombat information and a number of wombat resources can also be found at –  
http://www.fourthcrossingwildlife.com/fauna_first_aid_resources.htm  
 

Wildlife Rescue Magazine - http://wildliferescuemagazine.com/issue-six.html  
EMAIL: wildliferescuemagazine@gmail.com 

Australian Animals Care and Education - http://aaceproject.wix.com/kialproject 

http://www.wombatrise.com/ 

 

 

 

 

mailto:wildliferescuemagazine@gmail.com
http://www.aaceproject.com/
http://aaceproject.wix.com/kialproject
http://www.wombatrise.com/
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Wombat Foundation News  

NEW PROJECT!  
Computer Modelling of the Anatomy of  the Northern Hairy Nosed Wombat  

In 2014, The Wombat Foundation is funding world-leading researchers at the University 

of Queensland (UQ) to use advanced diagnostic imaging techniques including 

Computed Tomography (CT) and Magnetic Resonance (MR) to develop 3D anatomical 
models of the Northern Hairy Nosed Wombat.  

The Problem  

Despite the critically endangered status of the Northern Hairy Nosed Wombat, there is 

a general lack of anatomical information. The latest technology provides researchers 

with a unique opportunity to deliver a new dimension in knowledge, understanding and 
awareness of this important species.  

Objectives  

To provide a digital library resource of interactive 3D computer-based anatomical 

models of the Northern Hairy Nosed Wombat for research, educational and promotional 

purposes. To analyse the cranial anatomy of the wombats to assess whether 

environmental changes have impacted on anatomy over time. To use this information 

to contribute to conservation management strategies to benefit the Northern Hairy 
Nosed Wombat.  
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